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“For my thoughts are not your thoughts, neither  

are your ways my ways, declares the LORD.” Isaiah 55:8 
Greetings dear Ones in the Lord! Since Austin’s February trip, a lot has happened with our work in Haiti, as well as in our 
home. We are delighted to announce the birth of our daughter Chante Bel (pronunciation, Shawn-tay). She was born April 
19th. We couldn’t be happier. God has truly filled our home with treasure. Her birth is a strong reminder of our hope in 
Christ for NEW life with him eternally where his order and ways will rule. I am continually amazed by the process of 
pregnancy and birth; despite living in the fallen world, God’s grace to bring forth 
our children is undeniable. 

 
The Simon Jean home, which was delayed for 
months, has been completed! Praise God, the 
family has moved into their new home.  
 
The next home build will be for Linda Charles’ family. We are currently getting 
the sand and gravel delivered. Pray that God will bless this home build and 
provide for the completing of it, as he has with all the previous homes.  
 
Haiti continues to struggle but God is making provision for His Saints. We praise God; he has provided alternative methods 
for us to send money for the projects and family assistance. We have it on our hearts to organize another food distribution in 
the early fall. Please pray that if this is God’s will, he will graciously make the way for us to receive food from the bigger 
relief ministries who have assisted us before. If you are interested in collecting donations or being a drop off location for 
this project, please contact me, Kaelee.  
 
Our vehicles continue to provide emergency transport. They are vital in saving lives. Gas is expensive and almost no one, 
aside from missionaries can afford to maintain vehicles. Just last week, Gilbert took a young lady in need of an emergency 
cesarean, to the closest facility. Generally, we consider that particular hospital too far, but without other options we filled 
that need. 
 
We are grateful for the years of support we have received from you all, and for your prayers and patience with us as we 
minister how God has enabled us. Please pray for clarity for Austin especially, as he leads our family, works full time, and 
daily communicates with our partners doing the work in Haiti, making decisions in all those realms.  


